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Dear reader: 

The present newsletter is to inform you about the activities carried out between June and August 
2021 of the Erasmus+ Project Developing of Dangerous Goods Safety Advisors Field Application 
Competencies Project DGSA FAC/2017-1-TRO1-KA202-045935 

This Project was designed with the aim of supporting Dangerous Goods Safety Advisers (DGSAs) in 
the performance of their duties under ADR. The main goal of the project is to improve the on-site 
competences of DGSAs and the use of modern technologies and innovative training methods. 

The work of the partners on the interactive training material conceived for the IO2 is officially 
completed and its adaptation in the national languages (Turkish, English, Italian, German and Spanish) 
have been finalized. The OER system is ready for the testing activities in IO 3. 

The OER platform of the DGSA - FAC project relies on an open source platform, which allows to 
develop a flexible platform equipped with all necessary features, needed to offer open educational 
resources for a wider audience. 
 
The training content is enriched with multimedia material, which enhances and supports the process 
of knowledge acquisition and makes the whole process attractive and effective. Learners are free to 
start with the module they are most interested in as all OERs are standalone elements which allow to 
reach the foreseen learning outcomes.  

The OER platform for the DGSA - FAC training program is based on h5p technology. It provides 
flexibility, is equipped with all necessary features and offers open education courses for a wider 
audience. This platform houses the training modules as interactive material, videos, ppt files, PDF 
files, tests and quizzes. 
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You can access the course via the following link: 

https://dgsafac.com/education-materials/ 

 

 

 

https://dgsafac.com/education-materials/
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Another part of the testing is the competence map which was created in IO2 to describe the 
competences that DGSAs should possess to do their job successfully. 
 
The competence map serves as a reference to determine the learning outcomes of the training in 
each training module and course. The main elements of the competence map are the areas of the 
activities, the key competences, knowledge, skills and learning outcomes. 

You can access the competence map via the following link: 

https://dgsafac.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/DGSA-FAC-competence-map_version-6-
_EN_Final.pdf 

 

The first pilot testing involves at least 15 professional DGSAs in each partner country for 24 hours of 
training, while the second pilot testing will search for the collaboration of at least 10 DGSA trainers 
for 16 hours of training. 

A national report to summarize the processes, the activities, the feedback, the improvements and the 
changes needed will be prepared.  Each partner will take responsibility in the preparation of the 
national report after the pilot testings. 

The leading partner BIT of the intellectual output 3 of the project will collect the national reports and 
prepare an international report after the pilot testings. 

 

In IO4 the draft version of the guide booklet that will improve the professional knowledge, skills and 
qualifications of the DGSAs was prepared. This guide will have a set of exemplary documents as 
addenda with it, to be used at the practice processes, and will be a kind of basic booklet including 
general duties and responsibilities of the DGSAs. The spanish partner PONS is leader of this activity 
and was supported by all other partners.  
 

 

https://dgsafac.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/DGSA-FAC-competence-map_version-6-_EN_Final.pdf
https://dgsafac.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/DGSA-FAC-competence-map_version-6-_EN_Final.pdf
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Meetings 

As the COVID pandemic made travel almost impossible, the meetings could only be held virtually 
since March 2020. However, as the current situation allows it again, a transnational Partnermeeting 
is planned for the end of September in Graz (Austria). 

 

 

Contacts 

You can follow the results of the project and the news through our website:  

www.dgsafac.com  

The project's Facebook group page:  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/dgsafac/  

Page of the LinkedIn group of the project:  

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/8931048/  

If you have any question, please contact  

info@tmgdk.org.tr  
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